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• CC4CA Update 
 
• Fire Chief Update  
 

• Council Staff Retreat  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Colorado Communities for Climate Action   
 
Kristen Bertuglia and I attended the Training For Local Officials in Carbondale on 
April 6th (I traveled to the location and Kristen attended by phone).  The agenda 
for the training is pasted below, for your review.  It was a well-attended 
conference, focusing on the CC4CA structure, state lobbying procedures, 
pending legislation, and policy strategies.   
 
As the topic arises from time to time, the function and mission of CC4CA, as 
distinguished from the myriad other climate action groups and government 
consortiums, is primarily based upon policy advocacy at the state level.  Also 
pasted below is a one page summary of the organization, which includes the list 
of membership local governments.  The Town of Carbondale has recently joined 
the consortium.   
 
Related, CC4CA, recently submitted a letter to the Governor that concerns the 
Advanced Clean Car Standards.  This is a very significant topic as efforts are 
underway at the federal level to roll back the EPA standards related to auto 
emissions.  Many states have responded by utilizing authority provided in the 
Clean Air Act to adopt Advanced Clean Car Standards, essentially preserving the 
current federal standards now in place, but being threatened. 
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The letter was signed by 52 county commissioners in Colorado, and members of 
26 municipalities.  Councilmember Langmaid agreed to be included as a 
signatory.  The letter has had compelling influence on the Governor’s Office and 
we are hopeful that some administrative action will follow in the weeks ahead.  A 
copy of the letter follows. 
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Fire Chief Update 
 
Fire Chief Mark Novak has been appointed to serve as liaison to the National 
Wildfire Coordinating Group (NWCG) – Incident Emergency Medical 
Subcommittee.  This is an important interagency collaboration which is of course 
imperative when addressing the topic of wildland fires.  The previous report in the 
Council’s April 4th packet included a short narrative regarding a more regionalized 
collaboration, resulting in the effective extinguishment of a wildfire near Edwards 
in recent weeks.   The below authorization letter speaks to the appointment: 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Retreat Schedule 
 
Just a friendly reminder, the Council / Staff retreat is occurring on May 15th during 
the afternoon at the Clubhouse.  Details and agenda to follow.  The purpose of 
this meeting is to reconvene with the Council to continue the discussion, and 
prioritization, of the Town Council 2018-20 Action Plan.   
 
Second, the scheduled retreat with Vail Resorts may be bumped from the 
suggested date of May 22.  The likely new date will be in mid-June.  We will 
discuss during the Council’s regular meeting on April 17th.   

 


